
  

 

February 14, 2023 

 

 

Kelly Hodge 

Loloff Construction, Inc.  

801 8th Street, Suite 130 

Greeley, CO  80631 

 

RE:        Loloff Mine - File No. M-1985-112,  

 Second Adequacy Review of Technical Revision (TR-4), 

 Update of Reclamation Plan to Remove Requirement of Revegetation 

 

 

Mr. Hodge: 

 

Your Technical Revision application for the Loloff Mine 112c Construction Materials Reclamation Permit 

was filed with the Division on January 11, 2023.   Your response to our adequacy letter was received 

yesterday.  I do have the following adequacy items that must be addressed (see #5). 

 

1. Exhibit E needs to be updated to describe the new reclamation plan. 

 No further response required.   

 

2. On the Reclamation Plan Map (Exhibit F), please indicate the status and plan for the blank area in the 

northwest corner.  Is this area undisturbed by mining activity?  Or will this area be hard surface?    

 No further response required.   

 

3. On Exhibit F, indicate what work is complete and what work will be completed in the future.  This can 

be done using notes or a text box. 

 No further response required.   

 

4. Regarding the notes on Exhibit F, please explain if the verb tense is accurate.  For example, they state 

that soils “will be” placed and fill “will be” compacted.  As appropriate, revise the text in the notes to 

state what has already been completed.   

 No further response required.   

 

5. Exhibit L must be updated to show the remaining reclamation tasks.  If all work has been completed, 

state that in the text.  A task for maintenance of the site, including repair of rills on the slopes, should be 

included.  

 This adequacy item was not resolved.  Please update Exhibit L to describe the current 

costs, even if there are none.      

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

If you have any questions, please contact me by telephone at (720) 601-2276, or by email at 

Rob.zuber@state.co.us. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Robert D. Zuber, P.E. 

Environmental Protection Specialist 

 

Copied via email:   J.C. York, P.E., J&T Consulting, Inc.; Michael Cunningham, DRMS

 
 

 


